
17-134-3MR Odor Control Facilities at Sludge Concentration,  
Southwest Coarse Screen, Overhead Weir, and Post-Centrifuge Building  

Stickney Water Reclamation Plant 
 
Construction Contract 17-134-3MR Odor Control Facilities at Sludge Concentration, Southwest 
Coarse Screen, Overhead Weir, and Post-Centrifuge Building, Stickney Water Reclamation 
Plant, is being financed by the Clean Water State Revolving Fund (SRF). The SRF program is 
administered by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and receives a portion of its money 
to fund these types of projects from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. SRF programs 
operate in each state to provide communities the resources necessary to build, maintain, and 
improve the infrastructure that protects one of our most valuable resources: water. 
 
Service Area:  Stickney  
 
Location:  Stickney Water Reclamation Plant, Cicero, Illinois  
 
Engineering Consultant:  In-house Design     
 
General Contractor:  IHC Construction Companies, LLC 
 
Contract Award Amount:  $16,485,000.00 
 
Award Date:  September 5, 2019 
 
Contract Duration:  680 Calendar Days 
 
Project Description:  Three biofilter facilities will be constructed (one for sludge concentration 
and overhead weir, one for the southwest coarse screen, and one for the post-centrifuge 
building). The facilities will include new biofilters, heating, ventilation and air conditioning 
equipment, ductwork and other ancillary equipment. 
 
Project Justification:  An odor control system was evaluated for the anticipated Waste 
Activated Sludge Stripping to Remove Internal Phosphorus (WASSTRIP®) process, existing 
sludge holding tanks, overhead weir, sludge screens, and course screens located at the Stickney 
WRP. Currently, odorous air from the sludge holding tanks, overhead weir, and sludge screens 
is collected but not effectively treated by an ozone odor control system. Odorous air from the 
coarse screens and adjacent dumpster rooms is collected but not effectively treated by a carbon 
adsorption system. The WASSTRIP® process is forthcoming but will use existing tanks near the 
sludge holding tanks. Addressing these odorous sources will help the surrounding community 
and improve working conditions for plant staff. 
 

 


